Clerk's Report to Bawdsey Parish Council Meeting of May 2016

Clerk's actions:

- 1. Tony Osmanski taken off the list of Councillors for Bawdsey and a Casual Vacancy form received
- 2. A Welcome Pack for new residents has been put together -to be designed by Strawberry Design
- 3. A letter was sent from BPC to other parishes affected by the wind farm development asking for possible collaboration
- 4. End of Year accounts sent to to Ray Kay for internal audit
- 5. A bottle of wine was given to Heather Heelis for presentation of Neighbourhood Plan
- 6. The results from the HNS forms were collated
- 7. Vat for Nov-March claimed
- 8. Planning Applications responses x 2 (East Lane and Coastguard Cottage, Shingle Street)
- 9. Environmental Agency contacted about broken up road surface in Red House Lane
- 10. Coastal Revival Fund monitoring form sent in
- 11. New auditor Trevor Brown in Woodbridge contacted
- 12. Pdf of Parish Map requested (licence £54.75)
- 13. Insurance renewal???

Correspondence received:

- 1. Phone call from Channel 4 regarding filming at East Lane and Bawdsey Quay
- Reply from Scottish Power (Joanna Young) dismissing BPC's claim to community benefits for disruption to village life (Gt Bealings, Gt Blakenham, Clayodon/Bramford)
- 3. Proposed Submission Doc regarding Site allocations and Area Specific Policies
- 4. SPS Magazine-circulated
- 5. Latest e-edition of Coastal Lite magazine circulated
- 6. Data about Suffolk Year of Walking and Suffolk Walking Festival received-put in bulletin
- 7. Request from Headway Suffolk for donation
- 8. Definitive Map and Statement for former rural district of Deben (OS Map and letter)
- 9. First precept amount received
- 10. Report received from Ray Kay internal auditor
- 11. Letter from SCDC confirming transfer of land at BQ to BPC
- 12. Email received about launch of new connecting communities transport initiative- Monday 6th June- 10.30-11.30 drop-in at SCDC offices, Melton (SCC Suffolk on Board)
- 13. New info from Salc regarding right of parish councils to appeal in planning applications (lack of)
- 14. Adnams Charity sent in their end of year accounts. Bawdsey not eligible for grnats
- 15. Andrew Reid committed £1,500 for village sign (shortfall of £1,100) to be spent by March 2017
- 16. Confirmation of rollover of grant AONB for outdoor classroom
- 17. Invitation to CATS AGM on Thursday 23rd June 7.30-9.30 in Leiston
- 18. Letter from Police outlining future local policing engagement policy
- 19. Notice of closure of Wilford Bridge5th-6th June 22h-6.30
- 20. Quiet Lanes-Shingle Street below the car park